COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

[image: image1.png]



TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Monday 18th September 2006

Question No 24
Question: Cllr M. Corr
"To ask the Manager that given the high level of littering of broken glass present on footpaths and areas that would not normally be cleaned by a standard road sweep in many of SDCC’s own estates, is it possible to review procedures around this to incorporate additional cleaning given the danger that glass can present to residents and in particular children.”
Reply:
Under the Litter Act the householder is responsible for keeping footpaths and verges outside his/her house litter free.

In addition, on receiving notification of incidences of broken glass on footpaths the Environmental Services Cleansing Section cleans up the area as quickly as possible. 
A general review of the Council’s cleansing service countywide is currently taking place. Meetings to discuss the issues involved have commenced with the trade unions representing the workers. It is hoped that agreement can be reached on a more flexible approach to the operation of the cleansing service generally which will hopefully result in an improved service being provided in many of the Council’s estates. It is not possible at this stage to state when the discussions will be concluded. However every effort will be made to bring matters to a successful conclusion as quickly as possible.
